Minutes of Hatherleigh Town Council meeting held August 10th 2010 7pm

In the Community Centre

Present:
Cllrs.Alford, Jacobs, Abell, Jones, Taylor, Winser

Apologies:
Cllr.Bush

114. A meeting was held to discuss plans submitted by KBM Properties on land adjacent to Bridge Garage Hatherleigh for a revised scheme and Mr. Mrs.Brooks of 3 Mayne Close Hatherleigh for erection of two storey side extension.

115. Plans for KBM Properties were considered first and discussed. It was proposed by Cllr.Abell to withhold a decision until the existing plans could be seen at the September meeting. This proposal was passed unanimously.

116.The plans for Mr.Mrs.Brooks were then considered and no objections to the build were found, only a note added to the consultation form, as to if there would be any loss of parking facilities.

117.  The meeting then went on to discuss the proposed repairs to the War Memorial and an estimate of £750 was submitted by A.P Hicks.  It was agreed to get another estimate and to cap the plinth repairs to £750.  Cllr.Calkin would approach Hatherleigh British Legion to see if funding was available to assist in the repairs, this would be reported at the September meeting.  Consideration also had to be taken into account for further works to clean the stone face and repaint the lettering, an estimate and advice would be sourced from Mr.C.Lock on this matter.

Any other business

118.  Cllr.Jacobs reported that the path in the new church yard had been completed to a good standard.

119.  Cllr.Jones praised how good the hanging baskets looked this year and thanked Cllr.Taylor and her team for all the hard work involved.

120.  Cllr.Abell reported that the council web site was now live and training had been given to Cllrs.Abell and Bush on how to update the site and any information or photos to be forwarded to them to go on the site.

121.  Cllr.Winser raised a complaint received by a member of the public that the seat on the green area at Moor view had been moved back to the middle of the area.  It was agreed to contact West Devon Homes as to why the seat had been moved as the Council had requested that it remained off the grass as this area was vital for emergency helicopters to land as previously seen in this area.  Cllr.Bater would be asked to look into the matter.

Meeting closed  8.15pm.

Signed……………………………………..chairman………………………..dated

